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 March  and  April  2024  Prayer  Letter 
 Dear  Friends  and  Supporters, 

 The  month  of  March  was  very  busy  for  us  in  terms  of  meetings.  We  traveled  thousands  of 
 miles  all  across  the  South.  We  started  the  month  in  Texas  for  a  missions  conference.  We 
 then  moved  on  to  meetings  in  Louisiana,  Georgia,  Alabama,  and  then  Texas  again.  We 
 added  an  extra  meeting  in  Arizona  to  end  the  month  of  March.  We  were  so  blessed  by  all  of 
 the  churches  we  were  in  and  all  the  things  we  got  to  experience  while  on  the  road.  It  is 
 wonderful  to  homeschool  the  kids  and  take  them  to  see  historic  sites  in  the  areas  we  visit. 
 As  someone  who  loves  history,  my  desire  is  that  it  will  spark  a  love  of  history  in  our  children, 
 and  I  think  it  is.  They  enjoy  visiting  these  types  of  places  while  we  travel.  Our  daughters 
 Gloria  and  Hannah  celebrated  birthdays  in  the  month  of  March,  and  Holly  and  I  celebrated 
 our  11th  wedding  anniversary. 

 We  are  continuing  to  add  more  supporting  churches.  Two  more  churches  voted  to  take  us  on 
 for  support  over  the  last  two  months.  We  are  inching  ever  closer  to  having  our  full  support, 
 which  we  will  need  every  dollar  we  can  get  as  prices  continue  to  rise  in  California,  especially 
 gas  and  groceries.  PLEASE  PRAY  for  more  and  more  churches  to  take  us  on  for  support  so 
 that  we  may  reach  100%  of  our  support  and  get  the  work  started.  We  are  chomping  at  the  bit 
 to  open  the  doors  of  our  church  plant,  but  as  always,  we  need  to  learn  to  wait  on  the  Lord. 

 As  I  mentioned  in  our  previous  prayer  letter,  we  have  been  witnessing  to  our  neighbor  Alfonso 
 and  praying  that  he  would  be  saved.  I  was  able  to  take  him  out  for  lunch  and  we  have  met  for  coffee  several  times.  Our 
 discussions  have  been  great  and  very  friendly.  In  talking  with  him  more  in  depth,  I  learned  that  he  believes  in 
 reincarnation,  and  that  he  bases  his  beliefs  about  spiritual  matters  on  his  own  experiences.  Obviously 
 he  is  basing  his  beliefs  on  a  very  faulty  foundation.  I  gave  him  a  Bible  and  a  few  things  to  read  about 
 what  the  BIble  says  regarding  reincarnation.  He  was  very  thankful  for  both,  and  he  even  gave  me  a 
 gift:  a  new  wallet.  At  our  next  meeting  we  will  start  a  BIble  study  in  the  book  of  John,  specifically 
 chapter  3.  PLEASE  continue  to  PRAY  for  Alfonso  to  be  saved.  His  eyes  are  very  blinded  to  the  truth 
 that  there  is  only  one  way  to  heaven,  and  that  Jesus  Christ  is  the  only  way.  PLEASE  PRAY  for  me  to 
 have  wisdom  and  compassion  as  I  continue  to  meet  with  him  and  give  him  the  gospel.  Our 
 relationship  is  continuing  to  grow  as  neighbors  and  friends,  and  that’s  just  how  it’s  done:  one  by  one. 

 In  the  service  of  the  Lord  Jesus  Christ, 
 The  Ward  Family 
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